
  
 

May 30, 2014 
 
BY HAND DELIVERY & ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Luly E. Massaro, Commission Clerk 
Rhode Island Public Utilities Commission 
89 Jefferson Boulevard 
Warwick, RI   02888 
 
 RE:   Docket 4382 - Electric Infrastructure, Safety, and Reliability Plan FY 2014 
  Quarterly Report – 4th Quarter FY 2014 
 
Dear Ms. Massaro: 
 
 On behalf of National Grid,1 I am writing to inform the Rhode Island Public Utilities Commission (the 
“PUC”) that the Company will include the information that it provides in its quarterly report for the fourth 
quarter of FY 2014 (“Fourth Quarter ISR Report”) regarding the Company’s Electric Infrastructure, Safety, and 
Reliability (“ISR”) Plan for FY 2014 (“ISR Plan”) in its electric ISR Plan FY 2014 Annual Report and 
Reconciliation, which is due to the PUC by August 1, 2014.   
 

Pursuant to the approved ISR Plan, the Company committed to providing quarterly reports on the 
progress of its electric ISR Plan programs to the PUC and the Division.  The Company typically attempts to file  
its quarterly reports approximately 45-60 days following the end of each quarter of the fiscal year ISR Plan 
period ending March 31.  The Company is still reviewing specific accounts and financial statements for the 
fiscal year ended March 31, 2014, the first full fiscal year processed under National Grid’s newly implemented 
general ledger system, which went “live” in November of 2012.  The Company’s intent in delaying the 
provision of the information that is normally included in its Fourth Quarter ISR Report is to ensure that all data 
submitted has been fully and comprehensively reviewed and validated and to avoid any potential for required 
revision that a premature submission might produce.  The Company will complete this effort no later than the 
time that the Company files its electric ISR Plan FY 2014 Annual Report and Reconciliation, which is due to the 
PUC by August 1, 2014.  Therefore, rather than provide the PUC and the Division with duplicative reports, the 
Company plans to include the Fourth Quarter ISR Report information in its FY 2014 Annual Report and 
Reconciliation filing in this docket.  

 
Thank you for your attention to this matter.  If you have any questions, please contact me at 

(781) 907-2121. 
          

 Very truly yours, 

 
 Raquel J. Webster 
cc: Leo Wold, Esq. 
 Steve Scialabba 
 James Lanni 

Al Contente 

                                                 
1 The Narragansett Electric Company d/b/a National Grid  (“National Grid” or the “Company”). 
 
40 Sylvan Road, Waltham, MA  02451 
T: 781-907-2121 raquel.webster@nationalgrid.com www.nationalgrid.com 

 
 

Raquel J. Webster 
Senior Counsel 
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